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FROM THE BACK OF THE PACK...

As |1 sit here, Thanksgiving is nearly upon us. I am sure each of
us has many of our own reasons to be thankful. 1} missed the
annual meeting this year but one does not often celebrate one's
parent’'s 60th wedding anniversary. I am thankful for each one of
those beauvtiful days we were able to ride and for the
companionship we were able to share. I never had a day where 1
did not have someone special with whom to ride (and that includes
the days I rode alone).

The club owes some special gratitude to some of its members

Without their contributions it would be extremely difficult to
function. bean Grethey edits our newsletter. Val and Bob Jones
see  to dits mailings, Bill Semmens maintains our membership
lists, Dalton Larson did a fine job this year as vide chairman.
Mary scroggs put in many hours helping'the club, The list goes
on and O, Those who baked cookies for a ride or a meeting,
those who manned a food stop, those who modeled in the bike show,
even those who just rode, helped make the club what it i5. To
all of you a big THANKS!

Also our thanks should be given to the local bicycle shops for
their assistance. Russell’s Cycle World, Vitesse Cycle Shop,
Peoria Bicycle, and others kept us on the road and in some cases,
even enabled us to finish, thanks to their sag support of the
Ride from the Wild Side and Diane’'s Ride.

Our thanks also goes out to some of our neighboring clubs as many
0of us ventured out on some of thelr rides. IVW members were seen
on Mclean County, Champaign, Springfield, Canton, Kewanee, and

other rides around and about the area.
'} ConT. ©ornd P-2.




Uur thanks should also go out to those outside the club who
caused us to re-evaluate our riding skills and manners Some ol
Lhnses: Wi wrote letters to the editor genuinely have our salely
in mind, (U course, there were the others...2 And 1 personally
owe a major debt of gratitude to several persons of questionable
ancestry becosuse, althoush they came clbse, they did not actualliy
hit e, May their gifts be relfurned to them a thousandriold.

Ledoye @ur Hext newsletter gets to you, Christmas, Banukdoh, @and
New fYear's wiil probably have come and zone. May you have a
i Ve ar nring VOl

happy and  joyous holiday sepason and may e
heaith, prosperity, warm sun, gentie Tallwinds, and
PSSt G sdile riding. L. L NBAL
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SUNDAY SOCIAL RIDE

Bill Stevenson is willing and able to sponsor and lead a
regular SOCIAL ride each Sunday afternoon at 2:00 on
the ROCK ISLAND TRAIL. This ride is for any type bicycle
and will be at casual pace, not a race in any way shape or
form. If you want to ride fast go somewhere else. Meet at
the parking lot west of Alta at the start of the Rock Island
Trail. Come out and have some fun fun fun on a FRIEND-
LY CASUAL RIDE.

Baby Info -

Jean & Jim Waycuilus - Baby Girl - Anne Elizabeth
8 lbs, 4 oz, 20 1/2", born Monday 11/6/89

Rosanne & Ted Gambogi - Baby girl, Angeia Marie
7 1b, 12 oz, 20", born Friday 11/17/89

Note - Ted completed Iron Man Contest - September 9th in 7
New Hampshire, Swim 2.4 miles 68 degree water, 112 mile bike 88 degree
heat, 26.2 mile run - might be cute lead in to baby girl




IVW SUNDAY RIDE SCHEDULE

Continuing thru 1989 and into 1990 we will meet at the restaurant
listed below at 8:30 am for breakfast - we will decide at breakfast
about riding. So - even if you don‘t want to ride - come join us for
breakfast!

Dec 3rd Country Bee, RR1, Kickapoo

Dec 10th Doc’s Mt Holly Inn, 8412 N. Mt Hawley Rd

Dec 17th Barb’s Restaurant, 128 E Queenswood, Morton
Dec 24th Cummins Family Restaurant, 7929 N. Knoxville
Jan 7th Steak & Shake, E. Peoria

Jan 14th Dixie Manor, Corner of Glen & War Memorial
Jan 21st Barb’s Restaurant, 128 E. Queenswood, Morton
Jan 28th American Legion, Delevan

NEW YEAR’S DAY RIDE

As always, IVW will kick off the New Year with a ride - this year Denny
& Peggy Tresenriter have kindly volunteered their home as a meeting
place - Come at 12:00, decision on riding will be made then. Please
bring a covered dish for pot luck after the ride - 7 Norman Street,
Groveland, Illinois. Please RSVP 387-6617. If you don’t think you
want to ride but would like to start off the New Year with fellow
cyclists please feel free to join us!

Weekend Show & Go’s

Saturday Morning 8:30 am - Washington Square
As always this ride will continue year round!

FONDULAC TRAIL RIDE ON WED. AT 6:30 IS CANCELLED

Sunday Mid Morning 11:00 am - Groveland Elementary School

This ride began informally last year by a handful of us who were
willing to brave the cold but wanted to let it warm up first. Your
best way to keep informed on this ride is to come to breakfast where

decisions regarding this ride will be made.

FROM THE RIDE COMMITTEE “Leap Frog Ride”

Something new for the winter blues, Ever heard of a "Leap Frog Ride"? Well, we're qoing to try one. A "Leap
Frog Ride" is a tailwind ride except you have a partner in a car, and every so often the driver and the rider
awap places Your go as far as you desire and lef the wind be your friend for a change

The firsl "Leap Frog Ride” will take place at the Field Shopping Center in Morton on Sunday, Dec. 10th,at 11
a.m. The direction will be decided by looking at the flag flying and be agreed upon by those in attendance. How
Tar can be decided before or during the ride.

Sa, gct a partner, a car, and your road bike ready to go, Don't forget, a ther mos of hot chocolate or coffee

Al gnnﬂ alﬁm the WA,
i}' we u a quod response, and everyone has a qood time, we wm schedule a "Leap Frog ride” each month of the
gonout and let's give this a try. The Wind Will Always be at Your Back!
Dalton Larson (694-2272)




G ORI

As some of you may Know - Cyclocross racing began in the fall - and we
are proud to report that our contender, Denny Tresenriter has been out
there in the woods doing his best - he has done a super job as
reflected below -

USCF VETS - Denny Tresenriter
10/22 1st Place Vets, Caldwell Woods, Chicago
10/29 3rd Place Vets, Caldwell Woods, Chicago
11405 2nd Place Vets, Caldwell Woods, Chicago
11/11 17th Place - Nationals in Milwaukee

As many of us joined together to enjoy the banquet on Saturday 11/18
Denny is once again out in the cold making his place in the State
Championship. Be sure to congratulate Denny when you stop by on
January 1st!!

Happwy Trails To You

As ’89 winds down and we enter the holiday season & the start of a new
year — let’s pause to reflect, smile and make a promise to PUT THE FUN
BACK INTO THE IVW IN 1990.

In looking back over old news letters it was interesting to note the
changes that had transpired over the years - it was also interesting to
note that the same problems, & frustrations written about then are still
with us today.

But - it seemed that over the last few years we let the fun die out - We
forgot that people of different levels and abilities CAN ride together -
can work together and can enjoy the joys cycling offers - Together!

I truly believe that we can all learn to enjoy the IVW more if we would
focus on having fun and enjoying ourselves instead of trying to
segregate ourselves into clicks - but this is something that ALL of us
need to work on -

And not a problem any 1 person can fix - and this 1 person is going to
have to step down from a steady commitment to the IVW — No, it’s not
burn out - but a career move at work has caused me to re-evaluate my
commitments (I hung up my Super Woman Cape long ago).

I plan to take time to add fun write ups - like about TOMROV (Yes, Susie
- we're going back!!), PACRAC (this time we know how to get to the
hotel) and the Hilly 100 (hopefully the same great weather but no
crashes - and hopefully all the scars are healed!). Plus do want to
help with the Peddle In and Diane’s Ride and yes there will be a 3rd
annual Scrogg’s football ride (watching football - sorry Jacob!).

So - this is my letter of resignation from the Executive Committee -
I will be helping to brainstorm for 1990 and then have to say ....

See you on the trails.....
Mary M. Scroggs



ANNUAL MEETING

The sixty -five people who attended the annual mesting at Fairview Farms Restaurant were treated to an ex-
rellent buffet meal of Beef, Chicken and Ham with Fritters, mashed potatoes, green beans, rolls, etc. |t was a
delicious dinner enjoyed by all.

Eric Hutchison presided in the absence of ( President) Neal McMeekan. The following awards were presented
oy iMary Scroggs: “Bike Junkie” to Dalton and Sally Larson for taking over the award from the Scroggs' for
purchasing the most bicycles in the past year, and "Most Creative Ride Leader " award to Glen Thompson for
leading some very enjoyable and creative rides during the year,

Eric presented the following awards: "Interim President '88-'89" to Steve Weast, "Social Chairman ‘69" 10
Roger Johin, “Special Friend of IYW" to Bill Semmens, "Food Chairman-Pedal -in and Diane's Ride" to Roger
Jensen ( “The Supply Guy"), “Pedal-in Chairman ‘89" to Dalton Larson, and “Diane’s Ride Chairman ‘89" to
Carol and Jack Huggins. "Most Improved Female ‘89" went to Sally Larson, "Most Improved Male '89" went to
Bob Scroggs, “Broken Saddle” went to Bob Scroggs and the "HUB OF THE CLUB" went to Glen Thompson.

After the awards were given out, approximately $500 worth of door prizes donated by Russell's Cycle World
and Yitesse Cycle Shop were given to numerous lucky members and guests. Dean Grethey then showed slides of
the current and past years rides and events.

Business Items. A motion was made by Steve Weast and seconded by Dalton Larson to maintain the annual dues
at $10 for individuals and $12 for a family membership. Motion approved by voice vote. Eric Hutchison pre-
sented the following nominees to serve 7?7 year terms on the Board of Directors: Sheila Hansen, Sally Larson
and Neal McMeekan. All were elected without dissent.

Ron Anderson, Secretary




AS THE TREE RIDES.

a continuing bicycle saga. . .
As we left Tree last month he was happy as a lark in a huckleberrry hound bush with his biking buddy
"Spoke” riding down the roads of central Nerk Nerk land enjoying the sights, sounds and tasty treats of cycling,
So the story continues...

Tree and Spoke met each Saturday and Sunday and rode to their hearts content, they were both in heaven. Lit-
tle did they know that eventually that heaven would not last. The weeks went by and it seemed that each week
they wnuld run across someone new to ride with them until all of a sudden they realized that they had the mak -
ings of a rather large group to contend with. There was Slim, then Tiny, then Bobby Lou, then Billy Bob, then
Suzzie, then Millis, then ...

A WHOLE BUNCH OF PEOPLE were there each and every day they tried to ride. It was becoming an uncontrolla-
ble group of humanity. One person wanted to go here for breakfast, one wanted to go there, and then one wanted
t0 go fast and others wanted to go slow, and my gosh it seemed to Tree that his nice little enjoyable ride was be-
ing threatened by all these "outsiders” wanting Lo infiict thelr wants and it was screwing up a good thing. Weil,
Tree and Spoke got together one evening and tried to figure out what they could do to remain happy and yet not
mess up the group of bicyclists that had taken over their "peaceful ride”. They came to the conclusion that they
would just continue on and let the chips fall where they may, and if their ride became so unbearable, they
would just secretly find another route and go off on their own again.

Tne weekb Tiew by and wmter was upon them. Tree and Suoke deoidec that lhey naa haﬂ enougn w1tn tne mter—
the hassle of the big group. Saturday morn came and Tree got on his trusty behemouth and motored down the
road to meet Spoke for their newfound venue. He saw Spoke ahead at the meeting place and smiled from ear to
ear. . . they nad outsmarted those hotdogs and were going to be off on their own again. Happiness again, at 1ast!ps.

THE UNSUNG HERO

(Who doesn't sing, but tells great stories.)

The danger of trying to list everyone who
helped the IVW throughout the year is that
someone important may be overlooked.
Sometimes we unintentionally take certain
things for granted -- such as our IVW
newsletter which dependably appears each
month to keep us informed of upcoming club
rides and activities. An all-too-often thankiess
job, the newsletter editor has an ongoing time
commitment to the club every month of the
year. Also, the newsletter tends to have

very high visibility among club members.
Unfortunately, sometimes our criticism
outweighs our praise -- even though we've
never sat at the editor's desk.

As editor, Dean Grethey has kept our newsletter on schedule and well formatted. In addition, he often
injects his own unique touches to keep things entertaining. {Did you all bring you're bun wads to the
weenie roast?) His "Adventures of Tree" saga has given us all food for thought about the ups & downs of
club riding. Incidentally, Tree proved to be a fairly popular guy -- he is now riding his way across the pages
of some other clubs' newsletters. In addition to newsletter, Dean has also helped on numerous
Pedal-Ins and Diane's Rides. In between running food stops, you'll probably see him with a camera to his
eye shooting for an upcoming newsletter or for our annual slide show. With his member of the month
nawsletter faature Daan has craatad an onaanina nlatfarm to racaonize thnee memhere who no the axira
mile for the IVW.

We tend to wait until someone is leaving the board to tell them what a good job they did. Well in this case,
we hope that Dean isn't going anyplace (except down the road on two wheels). Under his guidance, our

newsletter has become a model which other area clubs are now using to structure their own publications.
Dean has put a lot of effort this year into heaping praise on others. The next time you see him, take a £ric 2
moment to say thanks. /C AL




pee disy o3 BUTTT™™ & PTNOM
puelay 03 uetd
00:9 Je DUTAEST puz B pue 3pT.I YSTIQ sJou ‘JabuoT e Joj HurmoTTe
00:6 3 BUTAPST 2UO - SSpTI QM3 OJUT PSPTATD SPTI STUY Je9d 3sel
symued JubTTARp Se fuol se sunt pue Trady Ul sutbeg
TooUSS 3eo Io3xey) ‘o 3 moys wd p0:g — 23TN Aepssupem

peat drey o3 BUTTITM o PIIoM
1 qUBLmIon puslIv 03 URTd
1800300 ATaes TTun sunx pue fey ut sutbeg
"SepTa Aepung uo Arejes umisa SIEpLI TTR Jeyy Bursss BTICSd ‘jued TeUOTIEN TelodsumoD sprx Ased wd 00:9 - 831N Aepseny,
03 STqsucdsal ST IopesT SPTI St Jel] Pejou aq PINOYS 3T - SOpTX
Aepung 203 SUCTIEPUAIMICODI * SUTSOUOD ‘squbnoyy Aue moln{ sn 397 eseelq jeuuTp areys § dnoxbex [re am JeqJe ‘Tanemoy - Jeupsboy PutTafo Aolus
) 03 TensT sues sy Jo oTdoed moTTe 03 066T UT sdnoib ¢ ojuT eaag J04
Po3SaISqUT S1e nok JT Mo sn 38T esesrd ~ SIBPEST SPTY J03 BUTHOOT Kew pue xeek 3sed stuyy sdnoib z ojut pepIATP 306 SPTI STUR — 930N
2d TTIM S83TUMOO SPTL YT, ~ (YTed STATeId SITIPIIM BYIT) Sysenieoaq
SrbTun #53 ¥ dn 39S 03 STT PTNOM am burads ArTes ur - et pest drey o3 BUTTITM oq pImoM
pusla¥ o3 ueld
TTeI ege] [I3uUn sSenuTjuco pue Ael ut go:9 ‘Trady ur p0:s 3je surbeg
uojIoi ut Iequsy Butddoys preTd - SPTY T9A91 IV — JUDIN Aepseny,

® ST STU3 Je} MMM% [ UM JeTITWeIUN SISpTI peeT drsy o3 BUTTTIM 2 pPTNOM
T ST 34 PINOUS 3T Jng weyy jrums o : pueyI¥ 03 ueTd
S8y Tee3 eses|d opra ST buTpaebex sjuswmco Aue aARy nok 3T proo s Jeqooo ATIes TTIun Sunl pue Aey UT sutbeg
s h 5 °P SP1I STU3 - aJenbs BTI0Sd ‘3Uef TEUOTIeN TeroJsuwo) ud GT:9 TeToos JUbTN Kepuow
UoIBUTUSEM UT 09 3 mOUS AepIes we 0£:8 B oq T4 aIel3 SAemre sy
L3 = Bupuaon Aspanges - 066T uT 1I0ddns o3 uerd nok sepri

peet dreyq o3 BUTTT™M o9 pIom
PUSOV 09 ueTd
exowelel - Ased wd pe:g - a3IN Aeprag sos 03 oYIT p,nok sordoy Ieulo

peet drsy o3 BuTTIIM oq prnoy BP0 IR0 0 Suneeds
¥99ID I98Q UT PUSTAIV TTIM saT3ejUSseIday MYT
UDEd UT pueqaw TTTM uoTjeuIOJUT/Sepdn TTeR, PUeTST oo
321D I8a( e UCTIRULIO epdn TT puel sTar
ATTRToT330 TTIM 91 SSTMIBIRG snoad symnses Asams ssemum Jvm.iow Tsag " e e ﬁm
O3 pasout ATTRTITIFOUN SeM pue sIely 3T UTE3SnS o3 Jaoddns ybnous eaTsoea uoryrIqruxs - Butureir Jubrem
30U PP INq UT¥ed UT uebeq 9pTa STU - TRTO0S 003G - 3TN Awpsmuyr UOTSSNOSTP — BuTUTRL] JubTom
VD ~ UITeRH
pesT diay o3 BUTTTIM o prnoM — PTV 3SITd - UITESH
STITHS Tearsqur Ewm.noulhwwm.g Aq Jadxs e ﬁwmﬂmo ol
' [ pue TuT TIO Tequisul ue SousT eUoSIad - TaARA],
doTeAsp 07 PSPUSIUT — SO OTIBTUIY - BYOIT 0016 - SATN Aepsamiy, w " reraee - g dws

= 300 066T UT Ja0ddns o3 uerd nok sepry (2 - 0661 UT pueq3e prnom T sburise Jo sedAr (1
- Asning sTU3 ogeTduco pue Juswom B ayel osesTd - 05

isn 1793 s noA Jeyl Moy 03 JSPI0 UT Jng — JUTYZ nok Jeym noge aIeo
aM Yons Se pue MAT Sl JO JaquRSll B ade [OX Jeyl Jepumnuel ATpusTiy e jsop

ARNRRRRRAY

Aoadng BuTUURTd MAT 066T

iu] i puas pue AsAng siy) pesy




3) As you know the IVW sponsors 2 rides each year = these rides need
support - people to mark the ride, organize the ride, work food stops,
register riders....... lots of various activities all of which can be
worked around allowing you to get some cycling in — without your support
these rides will die out - please sign up to help - now!!

Help on Peddle In
Help on Diane’s Ride

Ways in which you are willing to help

4) Social Events - what type of social events would you like to see
Summer Picnic
Spirit of Peoria Cruise
Joint Rides w/other Clubs
Leap Frog Ride

Do you want to see social events  Separate from
____ Part of Sunday’s Ride

5) Weekend/overnight trips -
Ideas for destinations
Preferred accomodations _ Camping w/Sag
___ Bed & Breakfast
____ Motel/Iodge
____ Any/all of the above

6) Community Project Suggestions - we feel that IVW should help others
as well as provide rides - We are a Quiet Hero of Red Cross and if you
are willing to donate blood you should notify them that you are a member
- do you have other ideas you’d like to share/be willing to support -

7) In Spring of 1989 we had our first Fashion show, over 80 pegple
attended and we had a good time loocking at bikes and clothes - Please
let us know your thoughts on a 1990 Fashion Show -

Would Attend
Would like to Model
Would Be Willing to Help

8) There were several local races during 1988 and although IVW does NOT
sponsor races we have several members who participate both as licensed
racers and as citizens - help is always needed at these activities -
and it is exciting to watch - so please consider this in your ‘90 plans!

___ Would be willing to help

Eﬁé@mﬁmnﬁaﬁnwﬁgﬂm.mwmﬂm%&vﬂﬁﬁwmson
d like to know if there is anything we can ¢o to bring you

Name
Address
Phone
Membership Objective

Thank you for your time - hope to see you soon!!
Please complete this form, donate a stamp to the club and either carry
mail or better vet ride this survey to: : !
Neal McMeekan

209 shady Knolls Dr
E.Pecria, I1 61611

Thanks!



THE SAGA OF THE 5PM MIDNIGHT RIDER

Like me, you've probably been enjoying the fine fall afternoons of riding. This time of year, my enthusiasm
peaks at the same point of the day where the temperature does the same. Also like me, you've perhaps
discovered the rather astonishing phenomena - - this time of year, the sun sets at really bizarre hours..,
like 5PM.This subtle fact usually dawns on me at a very inconvenient time -- like when the peaceful twilight

starts decending and the car headlights begin popping on.... and | am still 10 miles away from home
(pedaling like a madman).

Alas my friends, the panic stricken (and very dangerous) "twilight dash" can be easily avoided with a few
simple precautions. First off, if my day's ride begins at any time past NOON | take some simple night riding
equipment along. Day or night, visibility is a bicyclists' greatest ally. Personally, | prefer to dress as much
as possible like a road construction sign. (Fashion was never my forte'.) But seriously, when the sun sinks
low, | can whip out my REFLECTIVE VEST and snap on my BLINKING FANNY LIGHT to complete my last

few miles with some peace of mind. It's quite amazing how much space passing motorists give me when
they think I'm a major chuck-hole.

If you find the idea of the day-glow vest distasteful, at least dress in you're brightest (some would say
obnoxious) jersey and tights. The minimum you MUST use is some lights on your person and/or bike.
Don't let the short days confine you to your wind trainer, but please be prepared for early sunsets.

Happy (and safe) trails,

Eule RpH o

THE 5PM MIDNIGHT RIDER GLIDES ON...

The short bit below describes some good reasons I've found for venturing out when the days are short.

These days, | often find myself
accompanied by that late fall shadow rider. The headiights reluctantly begin
He sits high at my side fo flicker on about me.
astride that crazy whirring machine - Flapping wings in V formation overhead
His figure swimming across the earth ocean honk waming of shorter days ahead.
of this years plowed-under harvest. With deep breath of heavy fall air
shadow and | reluctantly pick up the pace..
Away from the crimson sky
towards the afternoon ghost moon.
Crisp autumn breeze
blow me home. = e
Crint

WANTED | : GIVE AWAY
To borrow rear pannier bags for short trip Will give awnay older bike carrier for truck.
in January. Sue Adams 632-1840 Call 699-2790 Don Eberle

WANT ADS
FOR SALE

Blackburn Sports Rack (for minor tune ups) excellent shape &
Schwinn Wind Trainer - Call Bob Scroggs, 266-3659 during the day
(if no answer - leave message)

FOR SALE : :
VETTA dual cage wind trainor NOW $50 = TUNTURI rowing machine
in excellent condition NOW $150 = Great Xmas gift

346-0645 Dean Grethey

Bicycle related ads are free to IVW members. Ads will run for one issue
unless an extension is requested. All phone numbers are Area Code 309
unless otherwise noted. Send new ads to Dean Grethey, 2302 Sheridan Rd.
Pekin, I1. 61554 and please include your phone number. Thanks!




ILLINOIS VALLEY WHEELM'N 5O NOT WRITE IN THIS ARE,
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION EXPIRES

JOINED

NAME
childrens' names

PKSNT

ADDRESS

Zip

DISCLAIMER: In signing this form, | understand and agree to absolve the
PHONE EEe officers and members of the Iliinois Valley Wheelm'n bicycle club of all

blame for any injury, misadventure, harm, loss or inconvenience suffered
[l Individual ($10.00) [ New as a result of taking part in any activity sponsored or advertised by said or-
E] Famlly ($1 200) D Renewal ganization_

[0 R.A.W. (Ride after work)

Appl. sign. Date Make checks pay to lll. Valley Wheelm'n

Send to: Bill Semmens, 4224 N. University, Peoria, .. 61614

PRESIDENT: Neal McMeekan 694-7328 The lllinois Valley Wheelm'n is an incorporated non-profit
VICE-PRES: Eric Hulchison 685-3321 organization of more than twenty, but less than three hun-
SECRETARY: Ron Anderson 444-2018 dred members in the tri-county area. Newsletters are dis-
TREASURER: Steve Weast 742-7141 tributed eleven times each year through bulk third class
RIDES: Mary Scroggs 266-5790 mail. The newsletter will not be forwarded, so let the mem-
SOCIAL: Roger John 446-3992 bership chair know if you are planning a move or are not
MEMBERSHIP: Eric Hutchison 685-3921 getting your newsletter.

COMMUNICATIONS: Dean Grethey 346-0645

Bulk Rate
U.S. Postage

PAID
Permit No. 310
Peoria, IL 61601

6518 n.Sheridan Rd - Peoria. 11.61614

MEMBERSHIP EXPIRES: 01/31/ 90

RON ANDERSON
203 LOCUST
WASHINGTON, IL 81571

REMEMBER--NO DECEMBER VW MEETING -
LOOK FOR THE SWAP MEET AT SAFETY TOWN IN JANUARY =
MERRY CHRISTMAS = HAPPY HANUKKAH = HAPPY NEW YEAR



